

ASC Meeting Minutes July 6, 2025

Meeting opened at 3 pm with the Serenity Prayer

New GSR

Lexus

Lloyd

Jack

Paul read the 12 Concepts

James read the 12 Traditions

Joshua read the Service Prayer

Quorum was met

Minutes for June approved

RCM Report

1. AdHoc Committee is finalizing the guidelines for the Region. The rough draft for the guidelines can be found at the RCM/GSR hub at www.ccrns.net if you would like to offer your input for consideration. These guidelines will be brought up for approval at our next Regional Committee Meeting.
2. Regional Assembly Conference [Strong Topic of Discussion]
 - This is a year for the **Conference Agenda Report**; as such, it is incredibly important to get the groups involved and inform our GSRs!
 - The **Regional Assembly Conference** is going to be held in **March 2026**.
 - **Questions to bring back to the Area for Consideration and Voting:**
 - **What do you want our Regional Assembly Conference to look like this year?**
 1. **One-day event? [Is this enough time to discuss and consider 25 motions?]**
 2. **Two-day event?**
 3. **Three-day event? [Is this cost-effective?]**
 4. **Online event? [Is this an adequate space for discussion and engagement?]**
 - Food for thought: a retreat lasting 3 days and 2 nights on average will cost \$200.00 per person, including food.
 - Our Region Chair is compiling a report that will explain:
 - What is the Regional Assembly Conference?
 - Why is it important?
 - Who is being asked to attend?
 - Approximate cost of throwing the event?
 1. **This report is pending and should be complete by the end of the month to bring back to the area for discussion. It is the Regional Body's hope that we can bring a vote to our next meeting, as time is becoming an issue in scheduling this event by March 2026.**
3. This is a Conference Agenda Report (CAR) year!

- The CAR will be available for download on November 3, 2025! Groups should be ready to review this information with their members. GSRs should prepare themselves to bring back a group conscience to their [time frame to be determined by area].
 - Regional Delegates will be prepared to come and support our Area in discussing the CAR.
 - Does our Area want to host an event to review the CAR with our Regional Delegates?
4. Open Commitment:
- Vice Treasurer
 - Qualifications:
 1. Three years of continuous clean time
 2. Accounting or business experience
 3. Willing and able to fully all commitment duties
 4. Working knowledge of the 12 Steps, 12 Traditions, and 12 Concepts of NA Service
 5. Familiarity with and understanding of Regional Guidelines.
 6. Understanding of consensus-based decision making as described in the NAWS publication (CBDM Basics)
 7. Willing and able to become an authorized signer on the RSC checking account.
5. The next Regional Service Committee Meeting will be held in person
- July 20th, 2025 at 11:30 am
 - 801 South A St, Oxnard, CA

There was discussion regarding Regional Assembly. Kurt pointed out that this is a required event for GSR. Further discussion was tabled until next month. GSR will take the following to their Groups: How long should the Conference be do they want a one, two or three day event or perhaps an online event. This body suggested a two to three day event. The CAR was discussed, what it is, etc. it will be available in November.

Public Relations

Meeting opened with the NA Service Prayer at 3:10 pm

Attendance

Matt, Naomi, Kurt, Greg, Mike R. and Colin

Greg read the 12 Traditions

Kurt read the 12 Concepts

May Minutes were tabled until next month due to lack of quorum

Public Information

Mike R (805)215-4215

Per last months Minutes Santa Maria Juvenal Hall did not want an NA panel as they have Alanon panels already but since then an NA Member is now working there so we may be needed there after all. The racks need more Spanish IP's which Kurt will deliver to Mike next week.

Webmaster

Robert B. (760) 655-6425

- Made meeting changes on digital format and PDF schedule.
- Made edits to service area service positions.
- Added fliers to the website and created events

- Removed old fliers
- Added the PR order form to the website.
- I reached out to Steven the previous webmaster regarding reworking the activities page and he mentioned that he won't have time during the summer because a full time internship. He has agreed to meet over zoom and teach our subcommittee the easiest way to format new web pages. I am not sure if I will have the time to commit to that, but I will make an attempt to see if I can fit some Zoom meetings and the new web page into my schedule.

Phone Lines

Gaby (805)266-8042

no report

Regional PR

no report until PR Coordinator is selected.

H&I

Stanley (805)296-0076

CMC East Kurt (805) 471-7644

Meetings going well they need some Literature. There was discussion regarding the lockdown in the prison; no one is allowed in right now.

SM “Good Sam’s” Detox: Jack (805) 458-3556

Things are going well.

CAPSLO 40 Prado Homeless Shelter: Greg (805) 704-4632

No dark nights need a man and a woman to get cleared to give Greg and Deborah a break.

San Luis Obispo County Jail

San Luis County Jail September Report

no report

Santa Barbara N. Branch Jail:

Mike R (805)215-4215

Mike was out of town for most of May but did come back in June, the first week everything was fine but the second week no one came to escort him to the unit , he was not able to go the following weeks, He is unsure about what is going on on the women's side as no one has reached out to him but he will be reaching out to Stanley.

ASH: Bull (805) 550-8140

no report

Sun Street Center (34 Prado): Bull (805) 550-8140

no report

Bridge House: Joel (805) 588-9665

Going great no problems with staff.

Another Road: Joel (805)588-9665

no report

Lompoc Federal Prison:

Jessica was going to send them a letter but we don't know if she has done so.

Recovery Way: Anita (805) 717-2275

no report

JSC: Heidi (805-610-5099)

no report

ECHO Homeless Shelter Joe B

no report

Grizzly

no report

Pathways

Debra (805)930-5758

no report

Old Business.

We need a Vice Chair. Need a Literature Liaison

New Business

none

New Zoom ID for Public Relations meeting; 846 8611 4544 no passcode

Next Meeting

July 27, 2025 at 3 pm at the SLO Alano Club

Meeting closed with the Third Step prayer @ 3:29 pm

Literature

CHAIR REPORT FOR ASC LITERATURE MEETING

Central Coast Narcotics Anonymous

July 2025

1. Last NAWS order submitted

a. Date: 6/29/2025- Unable to submit order due to illness

b. Order Details:

i. Subtotal: \$

ii. Order discount: \$

iii. Shipping: \$

iv. Tax: \$

v. Total: \$

Activities

Central Coast Area NA Activities

July 06, 2025

Alano Club 3075 Broad Street

San Luis Obispo CA, 93401

Open with Serenity Prayer

12 Traditions – Adrienne

12 Concepts – Cody

Roll Call

Cody- Vice Treasurer

Bryce-Treasurer

Teresa- Secretary

Rhian-Vice Chair not present

Tamika- Chair

Members at large- Adrian, Terriann, Jeff

Visitors- Mike, Lloyd, Robert

Minutes - Approved

Treasurer Report –Approved
Beginning Balance: \$ 4874.18
Deposits/Credits \$629.00
Withdrawals/Debits \$834.55
Ending Balance: \$4668.63

Old Business-
Fun in the Sun

Games-
Cody Jenga
Lawn darts

Cornhole

Raffle-

3 Custom hats, 1 beanie

10 Bucket hats for sale

50/50 Raffle

Timeline-

10am start

11am meeting

12:30 Lunch

1:30 Raffle

2:00 end

Food-

Bryce hamburgers

Buns

Drinks

Lettuce, Tomatoes, Onion

Condiments

Aluminum Trays

Paper plates, utensils

Jeff W. Hot dogs, cheese/grill-he's BBQing

Bryce, Teresa, Tamika Storage Friday night 5pm

Hot Summer Nights Tickets 1-100

Saturday August 9th in Atascadero 1-20 Bryce/Cody

Kiwanis Club 21-30 Teresa

Silent/Live Auction 31-40 Lloyd

4 Bundles like Day O Dino NA Merchandise 41-50 Tamika

Two 30-minute speakers 51-70 Jeff

One male One Female Speaker 71-80 Luis

Tamika will reach out to Jeff Shipman 81-90 Robert

Jessica will reach out to Brian and Anita 91-100 Veronica

Jessica to bring fliers and tickets to July Meeting **T*T*T

Food:

Super Fiesta Market

806 El Camino Atascadero

Beef and Chicken Tacos

Bryce to coordinate food

Suprema by Outlaws

100 people
Bryce and Tamika to view Kiwanis @ July 15 th and check out food place
7848 Pismo Street
Atascadero

Unity Day
September 20th
Ribs, Macaroni Salad, beans, bread, bring a side dish
Deserts
Tie Die-sell white T-shirts with NA symbol on them Less than \$5 dollars
Jessica Flier and tickets by August
Small through 3x

Freak Fest
October 25th Saturday
Morro Bay

Two Speakers locals
Dance
Odd Fellows
DJ-need to look for one (Bryce)
Halloween 4 Basket Auction
Upgraded Bake Sale

Themes for NY
Basket Raffles for New Years

New Business
Rhian owes for a hat
Leslie to let us use karaoke
Still owe \$700 for August event
1 Speaker still needed for Hot August Nights, have one male from Gold Coast Justin 5
years
Tamika and Bryce to tour Kiwanis Club
Food lock in La Parilla or Super Fiesta Market
Decorations after walk through \$79.32
New NA Banner
Timeline
5-10
5pm Warm up welcome intro
6pm eat
7pm Speakers
8pm Raffle
8:30 Karaoke

10:30 out of there
3:00pm setup crew arrives
PR Table Mike
Sale NA hats

4 Baskets 4 items shirt hoodie hat sticker M L XL 2XL

25 25 50 raffle

Mike set up next to merch auction tables

Unity Day September 20th

Tickets for Unity Day next meeting

Waller Park

Area 7

Jeff there at 8am to start BBQ

Start at 10 am

10:30 Meeting

Tie Dye

12:30 Eat Ribs Mac Salad Baked Beans Bread Soda

1:30-3:00 Addict Olympics

Raffles 25 25 50

White shirts with NA Symbol on it to donate

Freakfest Odd Fellows

Silent Auction

Bake sale

Need Theme Ideas for New Years

Treasurer Report

Beginning Balance: \$1,819.67

Deposit: \$1,500.88

Withdrawals: \$563

Ending Balance: \$2,757.55

There was discussion regarding sending forward extra funds to RSC now or holding back \$350 for cost of Regional Assembly next March. It was decided that we would send the funds above prudent reserve to RSC.

Behind the Walls Sponsorship

Many new sponsors showed up to take on sponsees behind the walls! Sponsees have been assigned, and this committee is progressing toward assigning the backlog of sponsees waiting for sponsorship. We assigned seven sponsees.

1. Santa Barbara County Jail has responded to our request to see if any women are serving Prison Terms in the County Jail. They have posted a flier in the housing units with information on how to get connected to BTWS for sponsorship. This is a massive win for the still-suffering addict.
2. San Luis Obispo County Jail has been contacted. We are waiting on a response.
3. Open Commitments:
 - Fellowship Coordinator
 - Qualifications:
 - Two years clean time
 - Willingness to engage the fellowship regarding BTWS in the Central California Region.
 - Spanish-speaking sponsors
 - Qualifications
 - Two years clean time

- Working knowledge of the 12 Steps and 12 Traditions.
- 4.Next meeting is on 07/19/2025 @ 8:30 am via Zoom.

Meeting News

No Nonsense STILL needs a Treasurer, next vote will be July 29 at 8 pm. New Attitudes in Lompoc camp out August 8-10 \$50 per person, kids 13 and under free being held at Lopez Lake. If people want to come for the day on Saturday the tickets for the BBQ are \$15. July 26 they are also holding one of their Game Night, bring snacks and hang out with the Fellowship and your family at 129 N. I St in Lompoc at 7:30 pm.

Old Business

Literature Guidelines: the Literature Committee was given a copy with some revisions on it to take back to their Committee and will get back to us next month so we can approve them.

New Business

PR has been meeting here on the fourth Sunday of the month and this body thought that it was included with our rent but it was not. Jacob spoke with the manager and we need to approve of an additional \$20 to cover the cost of their meeting. Kurt pointed out that this money is already accounted for in the budget for PR.

There was discussion about the our inability to have this meeting on Zoom this month due to the issue of not having a Vice Chair and the necessity of having a computer to hold the meeting on Zoom. Naomi stated that she has an iPad that she's not using and would like to donate it to ASC for the purpose of having a hybrid meeting. The issue of ownership of the iPad was brought up and it was decided that it would be put into the Guidelines that the Vice Chair is responsible for it during their term of service.

Joshua was nominated for Vice Chair his qualifications were discussed, he is willing to serve he was elected.

meeting closed at 4:02 pm with the Serenity Prayer